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Osceola Township Meeting Minutes

July 12, 2017
The regular meeting of the Osceola Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Karpiak on July 12, 2017 at 6:19 pm in the Osceola Township meeting room.  Board members present were Steve Karpiak, Judy Odgers, Christa Gardner, Aaron Janke, and Don Wareham.  
 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Motion by Gardner, supported by Karpiak to accept the minutes of the June meeting with a correction under “f” 

(“e” was listed twice).  AVIF
Motion by Gardner, supported by Janke to accept the financial reports for the General funds.  AVIF 

Motion by Gardner, supported by Janke to accept the financial report for the Road funds.  AVIF

Motion to pay the bills for the General fund in the amount of $30,243.03 by Gardner, supported by Wareham.  AVIF

Public Comment:  Mason residents, Mike and Linda Heisler thanked the board for supporting the resolution for the bio solids being placed on the Mason sandbank.  They submitted a letter to the board members that will be sent to the state representatives regarding the dumping of bio solids.  They feel the area has been continually abused by the government.
Agenda: Motion to accept the agenda with the addition under old business c. 5yr Recreation Plan and d. Linda Heisler.  Motion to accept the agenda with the additions by Wareham, supported by Gardner.  AVIF
a. Assessor:  Written report for July.  The Board of Review will be held on July 18th for corrections.  The AMAR meeting will be in Watersmeet on July 25th.  
b. Maintenance: Written report for June. The bathrooms have been vandalized.
c. DBVFD: Chief Kokkonen reported that the department responded to zero calls.  The 4th of July went well.  The time of the fire department’s monthly meeting is wrong in the newsletter, it should be 7 pm.
d. First Responders: Written report.  In June there were 1 call in Osceola Twp. and 3 in Torch Lake Twp.  The total calls for the year have been 34.  There will be a First Responders class in September.  If anyone is interested please call Lloyd at (906) 370-6248.
e. TCVFD:  Written report for June.  The department held regular monthly meeting and training session. The members put up the flags and went door to door collecting for the 4th of July.  There were no reportable incidents.
Congratulations to Chief Steve Klein for being elected the “Firefighter of the Year” and the TC Fire Department for being named the “Fire Department of Year” at the CC Firefighters Tournament.
f. TC Utility Board:  The July agenda and the June meeting minutes were submitted.  Steve Karpiak, Christa Gardner, and Mark Halkola met with the township attorney about the combining of the water companies’  maintenance and operation ordinance.  The reason being is so they are consistent throughout the township.  The attorney will work on them.  Motion to approve the financial with a change to #956 +$341.97 by Gardner, supported by Karpiak.  AVIF.
Motion to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $4902.59 by Odgers, supported by Karpiak.  AVIF. 

A tree needs to be removed inside the gate at the TC tank before it falls.  Karpiak will talk to the maintenance person about it.                          

g. TLSA:  Written reports for the June meeting.  
h. Supervisor reports:  Karpiak attended meeting for PAC, KEDA, and WUPPDR.  He received letters from the Seventh Day Adventist Church informing the township that members of the Seventh Day Adventist Church will be in the area. He also submitted a report from the health department approving the water quality at Sandy Bottom.
A letter was sent to the resident that owes fines on her property saying she will be taken to court for payment.

The Board received a thank you from Zach Halkola thanking the township for taking care of a hazardous area near the TC Park.

Unfinished Business:

a. Mason Sewage: Karpiak reported that the money was available from the DEQ but we are waiting for Rural Development response.  Construction of the system may begin in the spring of 2018.  Karpiak will be in contact with TLSA about maintaining the system once the project begins.
b. DB Drainage: Dick Supina, TES, informed the board that Houghton County will supply the concrete culverts but not the end sections.  Siler will begin construction on June 17th.    Motion  approve a change order for $7278.00 by Janke, supported by Wareham.  AVIF.  
c. 5 yr. Recreation Plan:  The board would like a committee of   three to five Osceola Twp. residents to help with the development of the plan.   Steve Karpiak, Christa Gardner, and Rick Grueb have volunteered.  If anyone is interested in helping to development the plan, please contact the supervisor at 482-8578.
d. Mason Sands:  Linda Heisler has voiced her concerns with Portage Lake Sewer Authority dumping bio solids on the Mason Sandbank.  Zane Mackenzie, PLSA, informed her that the PLSA wanted to purchase land in Chassell but the residents went to the Chassell Township board to protest the sale and the board made an ordinance to prevent the sale.   Mackenzie informed Heisler the DEQ could have over ruled the ordinance but the decision was made not to go forward with the purchase because so many of the  residents were against the dumping of bio solids.  Heisler spoke with Lakeshore Estates about the selling of the property to TLSAA and was told it was a special deal.  She was also told the property was donated in part to benefit the community.   Heisler questioned the possibility of purchasing the smaller sandbank and was told that it would be sold as lake front property.
  Karpiak contacted MTU about the possibility of getting water and soil tests done.  He spoke to Jen Becker and Eric Sigren who are working with PLSA and was told that the bio solids are currently a Class B but they are working to have it a Class A.  They said there are monitoring wells on the sandbank but do not know the depth or when they were last tested.  Becker and Sigren encourage the Board and Mason residents to arrange to tour PLSA.
The Osceola Township Board continues to support the residents of Mason in stopping the dumping of bio solids on the Mason Sandbank.

New business: 
a. Poverty Exemption Resolution:  Motion to follow the federal guidelines for the Resolution for Poverty Exemption by Janke, supported by Odgers.  AVIF the resolution will be renew annually when the new federal guidelines come out.
Motion to adjourn at   7:31 pm by Janke, supported by Wareham.  AVIF 
Osceola Township is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer

Complaints of discrimination should be sent to USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410
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